

Silver Creek Irrigation District

SCIDAZ.com

silvercreekid11@gmail.com

June Board Meeting Agenda 6/4/2024, 5:00PM

1. Call to Order 5:06pm
2. Prayer - Lecia
3. Roll Call – Vance, Terry, Kyle, Ross, Lecia
4. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter, or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda. Joe Papa – has a share, but doesn't have an in-valve. He has a neighbor that says that Joe is welcome to cut through his yard to connect to the ditch again.
5. Approval of May minutes.
Kyle motions to accept minutes – Vance seconded. All in favor
6. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	27.5	29.5	31	35	34.25	33						
Leak (gpm)	0	0	0	0	0	0						
2023	33	35	36	Full	36	34	32.5	31.5	28	25	25	26
2022	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31
Fish Hatchery												
Flow In	NR	690	711	704	555.8/1.2	527/1.6						
Flow Out	NR	858	779	817	690.6/3	695.5/3						
Rainbow Springs	247	289	321	387	341.3/.42	365.9/0.44						
Silver Creek	1.22	1.20	1.20	3	1.2	1.2						

Blvd													
------	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--

7. Water Issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?

- a. Norman Baldwin – valve – move to 2025
- b. Randy Flake – valve – move to 2025
- c. Jason Mulder - needs in live valve? – move to 2025
- d. Adam Hanson – send bill for old pipe – need to look at prices
 Ross sent prices to Adam – he was a little confused. Adam sent Ross price for labor (he paid \$750 to Dave Mills). Ross sent bill for \$900 and Adam wants us to split the bill between the other people on the ditch that said they'd chip in.
- e. Ben Lewis leak in pipe – East Taylor – Ross told Dave to call as soon as he sees a leak starting – haven't heard anything
- f. Rusty Palmer – add valve (Grass Ditch) – move to 2025
- g. Kent Gibson – done – need to send bill for parts & labor (\$75/hr+parts) 6 hours. Got check
- h. Box by Restore Pro is leaking – Ross will get more flex seal.
 Ross still needs to fix along with the one by Schevels
- i. Ty Linn – new line is leaking in the Owens' field. Will SCID assist in fixing the private line?
- j. Headgate in box by Lowery's – Ross ordered a new one.
 Haven't put it in yet.
- k. Berry Austin – Terry will follow up
- l. Layla Crosby – 10" red top price owed \$114
- m. Hal Hatch – 8" red top price \$80
- n. Willis Ranch – gave check for two 8" red tops

8. Lake and pumping strategies – open/closed?

- Mormon Lake diversion – closed
- Mormon Lake outlet - closed
- Ortega structure - closed
- White Mountain Lake to Mexican – closed
- Schoens – open

Ross will get with Blake to see what each pump is actually putting out.
 Kyle wants to know if we are going to open the lakes any further. We will

run the pumps one more month.

~~9. Water ticket~~

10. Pipe shed at District office?

Nothing

11. Joseph Jarvis to digitize old records from vault

Still working on it. They have a meeting here 6/6/24 at 4:30pm. We need to go through the boxes and decide what to keep.

12. Volvo Excavator –

- a. Buckets – can cut holes for water in the 4 footer if needed. We have a 2', 3', and 4' bucket.
- b. Thumbs – Ryan says that we don't want the one that we bought. We could get a Graptor bucket instead. Todd said that he would get a graptor bucket instead of a thumb every time. Vance thinks a 3' graptor bucket would be best. Vance or Terry need to talk to Rusty to either sell the thumb or buy it back.
- c. Projects – Get with the flood control district to decide where to start before Monsoon season hits.
- d. Bills to other owners – Lecia send invoices to Bryan Richards Town of Snowflake, Gus Lundberg Taylor. Doesn't include thump or price to get it up here.
- e. Fuel tank – Terry found one on a trailer \$7400 for a 300 gallon. Need to check if towns have a different way to fuel the tanks. Kyle suggests to wait a little while until we get reimbursed from the towns before we look at purchasing anything else.

13. New Ground Penetrating Radar / Ross Willis

nothing

14. Water adjudication meeting 6/20/2024 7:00pm

15. Delinquent payments

- a. WML Rec. District delinquent payments – payments should be increasing to \$6500
 - b. Report from QB – 115 late
16. Ross Willis, District Foreman report
Nothing
17. Lecia Muder, District secretary report
Nothing
18. Kyle Baldwin, Report or instruction to staff
Thinks having the meetings with the other towns and the flood control need to happen at least quarterly.
Monahan's never use their water. Kyle has been using the water that they're not using to help the ditches.
19. Terry Stratton, Report or instruction to staff
Nothing
20. Vance Muder, Report or instruction to staff
Nothing
21. Next Meeting July 9, 2024 at 5:00PM
22. Adjourn – Terry motions to adjourn. Kyle seconded – all in favor
6:39pm